
 
 

 

 
Carlos E. Haile Middle School 

PTO Meeting  
Tuesday, September 17, 2024 

 

President: Jen Franczyk  
Vice President: Michael Carlisle 
Treasurer: Nadia Wood 

Mission Statement 
 

We will inspire our students with a passion for learning, empowering them to pursue their 
dreams confidently and creatively while contributing to our community, nation and world.  

 
 
 

1. Financial Report and Grants 
• Current balance$1500 external account, $5000 internal account 

2. Bonfire Update 
• We do not have a designated area to host this event.  Fire marshal 

advised that an area would need to be cleared of vegetation, as 
such this event has been canceled. 

3. Fundraising Ideas  
• Discussed potential for Family/Haile festival. Activities part of the 

festival: Chili cookoff, food truck, bake sale, pie eating contest.  
Bring in vendors.  Administration is concerned about the space 
needed, time and effort to host a big event, as such this event will 
not move forward. 

• Idea - Send out request for donations to help pay for the school 
sculpture.  

• Host online auction – take inventory of current items collected and 
request other items.  Include a donation to the school sculpture 
link. 

• Possibly host a second dance in the Spring.  Charge $10, Date TBD 
(possibly prior to spring break) 

• Charge per ticket for Winter Dance $10 
 

4. Event Committees - hold until all events are decided.  
5. Spirit Night Updates 

• ED’s Tavern set for Oct 7. Flyer must provided at the point of 
purchase.  This will be posted on both the PTO and Haile FB pages 
for people to print. In addition, PTO will hand out at car rider 
during drop off and pick up the day of.  

• Michael will reach out to other restaurants to schedule future 
spirit nights. 

6. Sculpture dollar amount and goal – Goal to raise is $5000 
The sculptor will a small prototype before the creating a main sculpture 
$4500 cost for sculpture and installation 
 
 

 
PROTOCOLS:  
 
 Be on time and 

participate fully. 
 

 Respect the opinions 
of others. 
 

 Ask questions and 
offer opinions. 
 

 Take care of yourself. 
 

 No “side bar” 
conversations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Next meeting October 22 - Jen will be sending out an email with the 
meeting minutes to those that signed up for PTO updates at the open 
house. This will also include an invite to the next meeting. 
 

 


